Park Board Meeting minutes, Wednesday February 5, 2020, 6pm at Fruitland Community Center Start 6:07 pm-Roll Call–Megan, Brenda, Kathy, Tara, Nadine.  Absent – Tina, Ashley
Citizens Opportunity-NA

Old Business - Bingo – January 9 – Walking Tacos – Taco Meat (15 lbs.), along with condiments, were served with 82 people in attendance. Sell out of tacos and most of the pop, chips and candy bars. Food brought in $449.50, with the night’s profit of $661.93.
January 23 – Baked Potato Soup (donated by Jill and Dewayne Walter) or Chili (donated by Megan) was served with 52 people in attendance. Food brought in $309, food and bingo supplies totaled $346.56, with the night’s profit of $67.69. We ran out of loaded potato soup and had only 4 cups of chili left over. When we have soup on the menu again, we will need a roaster and 2 crockpots or 4 crockpots to accommodate for our higher number of people in attendance.
Cash Register - Discussion was held regarding another deficit in our Bingo financial statement. In addition to trying a programmed cash register using color codes for each of the bingo purchase categories, it was decided that an adult would hand out payouts to the kids delivering the money to the winning bingo players. Ashley has the cash register programmed and sent a snap shot to Megan to review. The cash register has 10 keys programmed, which includes all bingo purchases and is ready to be used on February 13. Becca will be preparing cards for counting individual’s bingo card purchases. There will be a person at the beginning to count and note purchases on the cards. The card will be handled to the person (Ashley) at the cash register for payment of bingo cards. Kathy Frisbie was instructed that there would be no other changes as far as set up of bingo cards other than only half of the nuggets should be place at the table. The cash register will be shifted out three times during the night; at the beginning of bingo, after half-time bingo sales, and at the end of the evening. It was also discussed that sales of specials for the first half of bingo will not be sold after bingo has started. At half time, remaining specials can be purchases and the pay-out amounts recalculated before the start of the second-half bingo.
New Business- Bingo Menu – February 13 – Maid Rites – February 27 – Loaded Baked Potatoes. Complete list of food items and person responsible listed on separate document. Due to first time using cash register, we will not have raffle baskets on February 13. We will have baskets in March, which will be added to the next agenda.
Easter Items – Due to conflict of some of the park board members, the original date of April 4 for the Easter egg hunt will be rescheduled for April 18. We will be using both rooms for the Easter egg hunt. We will add to check Easter inventory to next Agenda.

Kitchen Help – Megan will talk to Tina about kitchen help on February 13. Nadine will help out in other areas as needed.
Next Meeting – Next meeting will be Wednesday March 4 at 6 pm. 
Adjourn – Meeting was adjourned by Brenda and seconded by Tara at 7:12 pm.
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